Minutes of the Friends of Eureka Library 
September 30, 2021    1:00 p.m.

1. The meeting was called to order at 1:00 by Robin Staudenmeier.
2. Robin welcomed the four people in attendance.  There were no attendees via Zoom.
3. Treasury Report. Ann reported that our beginning balance from our last meeting was $9490.33.  The Friends donated $1,000 toward the Children’s Department classroom flooring, and $750 toward the purchase of audiobooks.  Additional expenses were $110.00 for newsletter postage. Income of $1,144 for membership dues and donations was received.  The current balance is $8784.33.
4. Past Events/Old Business
a. Ann Reeves gave a review of the projects that have been taking place since the last meeting.
b. Ann announced that the Friends’ annual Bus Trip was cancelled. Registration for the event was too low to break even. 
c. Robin explained that people have been sending in their Friends’ membership dues.  The library will continue to contact persons who need to send in dues on an annual basis during Library Appreciation week.  Robin suggested that members might want to provide a membership for family members as a Christmas gift. New members will receive a blue library bag.
5. Upcoming Events
a. The Quarter Auction is scheduled for November 8 at the Eureka Christian Church fellowship hall.  Door will open at 5:00.  Food will be available.  The auction will begin at 6:00.  Susan Bressner, who runs the auction, requested that members notify her of any items that they wish to donate to the event.  The mains focus for funds obtained during this event will be to develop the tween/youth portion of the library.
6. New Business
a. The children’s librarian is interested in obtaining equipment and supplies for tweens. Sewing machines were one suggestion.  Attendees generally supported such projects.  Ann will do more research.
b. The members voted to pay for the purchase of one dozen children’s sit-upons to be used during story time.  These will be easier to wipe and sanitize than the blankets that the librarians are currently using. Total cost will be under $200.00

Respectfully submitted,
E. Robin Staudenmeier
